



Ilford Athletic Club

Committee Meeting Minutes at Cricklefields 20th September 2016

Notes

Action

1.	<p>In Attendance: Gary Floate, Robin Davis, Martin Clarke, Neil Crisp, Dianne Crisp, Nicola Hopkinson. Andy Catton, Wayne Hick.</p>	
2.	<p>Apologies: Wes Clarke, Ernie Forsyth.</p>	
3.	<p>Previous Minutes - 19th July 2016 minutes signed as a correct version. (There was no meeting in August.)</p>	
4.	<p>Coaching –</p> <p>Coaches are needed for the Young Athletes. At the moment Wayne is vetting by age, what distance they are interested in, and previous athletics experience. Not an ideal situation but until we have more coaches this is the only way forward.</p> <p>Neil Johnson has 14 in the younger age group so is also at his limit.</p> <p>WH and AC have replied to all enquiries to start running or join IAC. Thank you.</p> <p>We have no field coaches and require more coaches generally. It seems all local clubs are in the same position. Although a Lady that throws the Javelin and a long jump coach are known to WH & GF so there may be some help with these. Ac said IAC is on the Local and National registered for Coaches.</p> <p>YA presentation evening is set for the 30th September WH to feed back and build on this.</p> <p>The group is having some successes and WH is positive for future competitions.</p> <p>Next years Eastern YA League will have four meetings. This may be entered depending on numbers after the winter.</p> <p>Track champs for YA went well. There is one more evening to go.</p> <p>GF has contacted EA about transporting athletes in our own cars. This is ok if the Athletes Parents supply a letter giving permission. NH has now included this on IAC joiners form.</p>	<p>ACTION GF/ WH</p> <p>ACTION GF/ WH</p> <p>ACTION GF/ WH</p> <p>ACTION NH</p>

Item	Notes	Action
5.	<p>Membership and Subscription</p> <p>Leavers: Leavers - Kelechi Okorie, Shane Johnson, Yusuf Bizimana.</p> <p>Paul Emery has switched to 2nd claim.</p> <p>NH has done the list of paid up members for the website as at 13h September.</p> <p>Officers only will be allowed to access this information which is password protected.</p> <p>NH phoned to check and Blair is registered as an overseas athlete.</p> <p>EA subs is increasing we will raise subs to £54 including EA Registration from April 1st 2017.</p>	NH ACTION
6.	<p>New Members — Launa Broadley, -Stephen Gilson, Dennis Briggs, Ayshah Lawrence, Leo Ronson- Sebastian Hedges Parris,</p>	
7.	<p>Southern League</p> <p>Simeon has been asked to be Track Captain to help rally the athletes for next season. Krystle will be approached to be ladies captain. £50 entry fee has to be paid by 30th September WH will assist GF with SL next year.</p> <p>AC to contact Chris & Pete Higgins GF to contact Clair Filmer.</p> <p>GF has a top scorer trophy for the Southern League this season which will be presented at the YA presentation evening.</p> <p>Track Etiquette, no jogging or walking in the inside lane. New people don't get told of track etiquette. AC has asked Andy Jones to ensure the Vision staff tell all users. All coaches need to enforce as well. WH & NC are constantly reminding their athletes.</p>	<p>ACTION GF</p> <p>ACTION AC</p> <p>ACTION AC</p>
8.	<p>Road & Cross Country</p> <p>The dates of the Essex Cross Country League have been circulated to members by NC</p> <p>Saturday 8th October - One Tree Hill ,Saturday 29th October - Hylands Park. Saturday 19th November – Horseheath Point to Point, Saturday 14th January - Discovery Centre Braintree, Saturday 11th February – Gloucester Park.</p> <p>The Fixture List Meeting is set for the 4/10/16 for putting together a Club fixture list, involving MC, NC, and all coaches. This will then be put on the website.</p> <p>Ingatestone 5 road race went well. MC passed on his thanks to all the helpers this year. The Boys club will do the entries next year which MC hopes will be done online through entry central to give the race a boost.</p>	ACTION NC MC,GF, and All coaches.

Item	Notes	Action
9.	<p>Race Organisation:</p> <p>Newman Hilly 5 — accounts are finalised from NH</p> <p>The 10 mile Race is taking place on 27th December</p> <p>AC has the permit.</p> <p>Online entries will be open in the next couple of weeks.</p> <p>Cut off time to be put on the entry form this year of 1:5 hours. If IAC members wish to run they need to provided a helper this needs to be made clear at the entry stage.</p> <p>YA are to do one lap as their Club Champs</p> <p>Can we purchase some more plastic yellow flags.</p> <p>Teas will be on the plain. Volunteers are needed for the timing, recording, marshalling and refreshments.</p> <p>Elvis presentation night 8 attending so NC will return the un-wanted places.</p>	<p>ACTION AC</p> <p>ACTION RD,MC,AC</p> <p>ACTION NC</p>
10	<p>Media & Publicity</p> <p>NC raised the issue of the content of the press report 6/9/16 to the whole club Email distribution list.</p>	
11	<p>Chigwell Row Portacabin</p> <p>Extractor needs replacing in the ladies.</p>	ACTION AC
12	<p>Social—</p> <p>YA presentation 30th Sept. is all in hand.</p> <p>RD has been asked to attend a function at the Ilford Sports Club on Friday 23rd September 11-1pm as the Mayor is attending after the refurbishment of the facilities.</p>	ACTION RD

Item	Notes	Action
13	<p>Finance Report – as submitted by WC.</p> <p>WC circulated his report before the meeting. With these details:</p> <p>Donations received in the month included £965 from England Athletics for Ian Gains' Satellite funding and £200 from London Marathon for the Westminster Mile u/13 team win.</p>	
14	<p>Correspondence—</p> <p>Child protection Essex county meeting 5th Sept AC attended there was a lot of input regarding Inappropriate videos and photos of Young Athletes.</p> <p>Essex Network all the funding has now finished so they now have to raise their own funds. They require £10 for subs to belong to the network for this year. This was agreed to be paid.</p> <p>AC has with advice from the Solicitors sent a letter to England Athletics.</p> <p>IAC Kit will be available from Prokit, 10a the Old brickworks, Church Road, Harold Wood, RM3 0HU. Members will be able to order at the shop or online once set up. NC has visited Richard Swile at the shop and is waiting for him to confirm this has been done. NC will notify by email once up and running.</p> <p>NC still orders the Club Vests. He doesn't want to hold too much stock so asked if vests are wanted to give him a months notice.</p>	<p>ACTION AC WC</p> <p>ACTION NC</p>
15	<p>AOB -</p> <p>WH would like to get involved as a contact for the London youth games/school events contact Darren Trippick.</p> <p>GF has replenished the IAC club medals. Thank you.</p> <p>A new notice has been done for Chigwell Row and Track Hut for this years Subscriptions rates. Thank you NC</p> <p>AC, EF and RD are to meet with Rob Sargent to discuss Cycle Circuit hire, Fixtures, Fund Raising and social events that he organises for his training group.</p>	<p>ACTION NC/DC</p> <p>ACTION,AC,EF, RD</p>
<p>The meeting closed at 21:50</p> <p>Date of next meeting</p> <p>Tuesday 15th November 8pm</p> <p>@ Cricklefields</p> <p>4</p>		